UCUAADA Meeting 
February 16, 2011

850 Lindner Center

I. Introductions:

II: Agenda:
Dr. Bob Howell, Professor Emeritus, RWC Dean’s Office - Introduced the Transition Web Degree Audits for Advisors showing the 120 credit degree format for semesters.  Students are not able to see this audit. 

There is a new feature called Term Summary, which is a tool for estimating the approximate graduation date.

The capability to make a course a “Planned Course” will be accessible through the degree audit so that students will know when a course will be taught.  The example given was COMM2081, which will be clickable to be added to the “Course Cart.” Advisors can go back and run a planned course and create a new audit.  There was also an ability to update years/terms by which a calendar Icon appears next to the categories such as Social Science or Humanities, etc. that appear on the degree audit in which the planned course counts. (I wasn’t sure I understood this exactly, but it was something like this. If any of the UCUAADA Board Members can clarify this part, this would be great).
Dr.Joanna Mitro, Associate Dean of Undergraduate Affairs for the College of Arts and Sciences – 4+1 Programs – There are currently 15 of these programs with the purpose to facilitate acquiring a Masters Degree in less time by taking graduate level courses in their senior year of their undergraduate program. Students must complete their 180 credit hours as an undergraduate student. Students need to plan for this as early as their sophomore year. Geography and Geology students, who want a Ph.D. should not do this 4+1 option.  Philosophy students can earn their Masters Degree in one additional year above the Bachelors anyway so they don’t need any early graduate credit work.  The History Department says that students cannot be graduate assistants and do the 4+1 program.  Students attending other universities such as Xavier can come as seniors to take courses for the 4+1 option even though they are not UC students.
John Brolley, Assistant Director Academic for Arts and Sciences and an Adjunct Faculty - explained the Liberal Arts Degree.  It is comprised of three minors, two of which must be taken from the College of Arts and Sciences and one can be outside A&S.  Courses can “double hit” for college requirements.  There is a total of 15 credits that can “double dip” between the three minors.  Each of the three areas must have at least 15 credits of its own without double dipping.  In each of the areas, one course must be a mid-level course that identifies the students as majors in that area.  An example would be 15HIST300.  There is a Capstone Course or Senior Project requirement that can be done from one area or students can submit proposals incorporating all three areas.  This is very individual on a case-by-case basis.
Heidi Pettyjohn, Student Services Testing Center – New Graduate Record Examination (GRE) is coming August 1, 2011 and will affect students wanting to go to graduate school.  Students must take the current GRE before July 31st in order for their results to be sent to prospective colleges prior to November of 2011. There is a $160.00 fee for this test, which can be taken Monday through Friday in UC’s Testing Center.  New GRE tests taken between August 1st and September ? will also be available and sent by November.  Registration and preparation for the new test can be as early as March 15th at http://www.ets.org/gre/revised_general/prepare.  See the Advisors Guide for College Programs on http://www.uc.edu/testingservices/gre_info.html. There are changes in the content and design of the new GRE.  Heidi’s direct line for advisors to use is 556-9791.
Tara Stopfel-Warden, Provostal Liaison and Assistant Dean of the College of Arts and Sciences reviewed some elements of the Semester Conversion Timelines and wants to be sure that advisors are comfortable with the new tools such as web exceptions, degree audits, etc. that they are required to use.  She distributed the following handout:

Semester Conversion Timelines in Brief

2010-2011

August 1 

Semester courses (C1 Form) and Programs (P1 Form) Due in eCurriculum 



(many now overdue – no more UG submissions accepted as of June 1)

Fall/Winter

Advisor training on DARS 101 and DARS Exceptions;




Starfish Launch for Online Appt. Scheduling via BlackBoard (where adopted)

March 1 – 31

Semester Curriculum Guides Created in eCurriculum

April 1 – 30 

Quarter to Semester Transition Guides (A1 Form) Created in eCurriculum

April 1 – 30 

Online Program Outlines (www.uc.edu/programs) Updated in eCurriculum

June 1


IAP Application Available for Training

September 1

IAP Web Application Ready for Use to Begin Semester Advising




(Semester Audit Encoding Complete)

Semester Conversion Language – Quick Reference

Curriculum Guide
A listing of courses/requirements needed to complete a program

eCurriculum

The data system developed by UCit to capture detailed information about all




new semester courses and programs.  Data entry form names include:




C1 (course), P1 (program), and A1 (advising)

Exceptions

A manual over-ride created in DARS to allow course credit to count differently

IAP


Individual Advising Plan – the degree audit-based web too that will reflect 




each student’s plan for completion on semesters with no delay
in graduation
Program Outline

A complete description of a program including a curriculum guide, 




Information about the major, career opportunities, admissions info., etc.




www.uc.edu/programs 

Semester Conversion

Transition Guide

An advising guide for each program, used with students who began on




quarters and finish on semesters

Starfish


The blackboard-based software that allows students to schedule appointments




with their advisors online (adopted in several units)

Substitution

A previously completed quarter course identified as capable of substituting




(in whole or in part) for a semester course of of Fall 2012
Announcements:

Anne Hoehn, Director Academic, CEAS Administration – announced that the Computer Science Program will be gone as of fall quarter 2012.

Erin Miller, Assistant Director Academic in DAAP – announced that the Pre-Architecture and the Pre-Interior Design Programs are returning to DAAP.
